Why Newsletters?
As the leader of a team of ministry partners, you have the privilege and responsibility of informing and inspiring your partners about how God is working in your ministry.  One key way to share God’s story and involve your teammates in your ministry is through newsletters.

Ultimately, missionaries write newsletters to glorify God.  At the same time, newsletters encourage the Church to participate in the Great Commission.  Your newsletters are also a tool for ministry, helping your partners to grow closer to God.   Your newsletter should give your teammates the opportunity to respond to God’s work in your ministry through prayer, praise, giving or any other way God leads them to worship Him.
What Goes in a Newsletter?
Ask yourself: What does my team need to know about what God is doing in my ministry so they can grow closer to Him?  Think of your newsletter as a chapter in your story – the book about your quest to be a missionary pilot or mechanic.  Your team wants to see how you overcome obstacles on the way to the field because it will encourage them to overcome the obstacles they face.  Your team wants to see God do impossible things.  Your team is rooting for you.
Newsletter Schedule and Costs
Newsletters are expected to be mailed quarterly.  More correspondence is certainly encouraged and the implementation of MailChimp should make more frequent communication easier and more cost effective.  If a missionary chooses to do monthly MailChimp campaigns, newsletters can then be mailed only twice per year.

The cost for newsletters is $1/newsletter, which comes out of the missionaries’ accounts.  This includes all printing and mailing – envelopes, full-color newsletters, donor forms, return envelopes, and postage.
Prayer Cards
Prayer cards are a visual reminder for your teammates to pray for you and your calling.  They may be included in mailings and/or handed out by you.  The Proclaim office staff is available to help with prayer cards if needed.  If prayer cards are not done with Proclaim home office staff, approval is requested.  Cost for prayer cards is approximately $.22 per card.
Newsletter Checklist Instructions
Pray
Pray at every stage of the newsletter process.  The items in the checklist are a jumping off point.  Add to these prayers as the Lord leads.  Don’t skip prayer.  Expect warfare.  If you want to write letters that truly honor God and minister to your team, there will be opposition.

Schedule
Especially for those new to writing newsletters, build in time for planning, writing and prayer.  Also get the print and review dates on your calendar.  It takes time and much prayer to write a letter that glorifies God and ministers to your team.
Plan Content
Make a list of photos, stories, prayer requests, etc. that you want to include in your letter.  When planning your content, remember that your newsletter should be no more than the front and back of one page!
Content Ideas
Related Scripture:

Including scripture in your newsletter is profitable because the Word of God is profitable.  But it makes more of an impact if you tell your team why you are choosing a verse or a passage.  Tie it to the content of your letter.

News:

You don’t have to share everything new, just the most important things your team needs to know to be a part of your ministry.  Your teammates followed God’s call to be on your team because of your ministry.  Therefore, keep your content focused on ministry with brief personal updates or stories.

Photos:

Effective letters let readers see as well as hear.  Choose photos that enhance your stories.  The same rule applies to graphics – only use them if they enhance your story.

Praise and Prayer Requests:

Help your team worship God by providing praises and prayer requests.  Keep them short and very specific.  A bulleted list will help your team quickly spot them.

Updates:

Make sure to close the loop on items in previews letters, especially prayer requests.  Your teammates will keep praying until they know God’s answer.

Invitation to Partnership:

Including an invitation for your teammates to partner with you financially gives them a tangible opportunity to participate in the work the Lord has called you to.  

Thank You:

Make sure you tell your team how grateful you are for their prayers and gifts.

Contact Information:

Be sure to include your contact information as well as the contact information for the Proclaim offices.

Proclaim Aviation

PO Box 356 

Worthington, MN 56187

507-376-9480
www.proclaimaviation.org
ECFA Information:

The ECFA logo and disclaimer must be included in all communication in which you are requesting donations.  Contact Lara or Kim if you need an electronic version of these items.

Mailing:
Printing and mailing of newsletters will be done through the Proclaim office.  The cost for the newsletters (about $1/newsletter) will show up on your monthly report but will not affect the amount you are paid.  For international contacts, we would recommend sending electronic copies of your newsletter.  If you prefer a paper copy to be sent, please make sure to note that on your contacts database.

**Please send your newsletter to Lara at lara@proclaimaviation.org for review.  Having a second (or third) set of eyes look over your letters is always a good idea for editing, proofreading, and a fresh perspective!

